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PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 
2012-2013 


Auburn Chi 
A. Initiations  


For this year’s initiation, we selected the top fourth of the junior class and top third of the senior 
class to send out invitations to join our chapter. We held an initial informational meeting that gives an 
overview of our requirements, activities, and member benefits.  


Before new members can be initiated, they must have three professors and all of their fellow 
initiates sign stating their good character, performed two hours of community service, attended one 
social event, polished a bent, and turned in the membership fee.  


Our community chair sets up an optional community service project to aid the initiates in their 
community service requirement, and also to give the current members an opportunity to participate. 
 There are two social events scheduled to give the new initiates opportunities to meet the 
current PTS members. As a perk for the new initiates, the person with the best polished bent has their 
initiation fee waved.  


After the above requirements are met, the initiates participate in an induction ceremony. The 
ceremony includes a blindfolded tour of the Mechanical Engineering building followed by a candle lit 
ceremony where the ASME code of ethics and the PTS ideals are read by the president. The vice 
president then explains the coat of arms and the significance of the colors. The initiates pledge to 
uphold the ideals of the engineering profession as fostered by PTS and then sign the Chi Chapter’s 
initiation book.  Following the initiation ceremony, the new members are invited to a celebratory dinner 
with the current officers and members. Below is a picture of the officers and new members of the Fall 
2012 initiation. 


 
 







B. Chapter Activities  
 


During the past year, we continued to sell the Mechanical Engineering t-shirts to students 
and faculty. We sell the shirts out of the department office with the help of the department 
secretary. This proved effective as the shirts were more accessible to the students and were kept 
in a secure location.  
 The Community Service Chair scheduled several community service events for the 
chapter.  One event PTS participated in was a community service project known as The Big 
Event.  The Big Event is put on by the university’s student government association to provide 
students with an opportunity to volunteer in public projects around the Auburn area.  Other 
community service activities included volunteering at the Lee County Humane Society and the 
Lee County Food Bank.   


The chapter’s webpage has been updated over the past year by our webmaster Thomas 
Sherer. It contains an announcement page, PTS history section, list of officers, service section, 
joining information and a gallery of pictures from PTS events.  
 Our Social Chair, Molly Arwood, planned several events this semester that provided the 
members and initiates with some relaxation from the usual school routine. The chapter went 
bowling, to several trivia nights at a local restaurant, and out to eat on several occasions during 
the semester.   
 Auburn Chi teamed up with Tau Beta Pi to provide support for E-Day, where high school 
students from around our region came to explore their interest in engineering. Stations for 
conservation of angular momentum, collision dynamics, frictional forces, and unique material 
mechanics were mixed with a bit of showmanship to engage young students in the possibility of 
entering an engineering discipline. This same event has been set up as a coordinated effort 
between other societies of various disciplines at middle schools as well as at a yearly robotics 
competition which brings young students from around the country to compete in engineering. 
 Our vice president John Terry and secretary Ashley Brewer attended the 2013 National 
Convention at The Ohio State.  They enjoyed meeting fellow PTS members and found the 
convention to be very informative.    


 








 


 
 


Auburn Chi Chapter 
Auburn University, Auburn, AL 


December 7, 1940.  Number 23 
Goals for 2006-2007 


The goals of the chapter for 2007 - 2008 were to 
continue our past success of promoting the 
professional growth and development of our 
members, build camaraderie between students 
and faculty, increase community services 
activities, and promote new member 
involvement. 


Activities  
During Auburn University’s annual E-day event, 
we organized departmental tours, put on 
engineering displays, and spoke to high school 
students to increase awareness of Mechanical 
Engineering.  This included demonstrating the 
learning opportunities and projects such as 
Formula 1 SAE, Mini Baja, and Solar Car. 
Students were also able to see current research 
projects including the motion capture lab, 
dynamics lab, and GAV lab (including vehicle 
automation research). We also organized a 
community service project for the new and old 
members to participate in.  We organized the 
second annual faculty versus student softball 
game in order to foster faculty-student 
relationships.  We also organized a member 
activity to attend a hockey game to promote 
camaraderie. 


Graduates   
Janine Mask Ryan Hill 
Allen Craven Jonathan Ryan 
Christine Taylor Lowell Brown 
Simon Gonzalez Taylor Wingo 
Ben Baldwin Sam Skinner 
Alan Dunlavy David Came 
Brett Goodson Julia Jones 
Bruce Shue Cory Steigerwald 
Erin McMullin Charles Pilman 
David Jones Carl Barlow 
Chad Turner Justin Porter 
Matthew Hinson Jared Deerman 


Awards & Recognition 
Names of New Members   
Fall 2007 Pledges 


Richard Howard Andrew Riley 
Haley Walker Matthew Hinson 
Sean Leonard Beau Helton 
Rob Goodwin Brian Hornsby 
Ryan Cowart Trenton Thompson 
Jared Deerman 


Spring 2008 Pledges 
Brett Thach Will Kent 


Jeff Bernauer Casey Still 
John Polchow Zachary Lamb 
Daniel Seibert Jong Ha Youn 
Amy Huguley Will Abercrombie 
Herbert Young Stephen Landgrave 


Transfer of Responsibilities 
We sent two future officers to the national 
convention along with six other members.  This 
was to contribute and provide some best 
practices that have worked for us in the past as 
well as other chapters at the convention.  Of 
those that attended, one current officer had 
attended before while the others attended to pass 
on the practices and ideals of the organization.   


Plans for 2007-2008 
Continue to increase member involvement with 
social activities with members and faculty.   
Build relationships between the organization and 
local businesses.  Continue with the annual 
faculty softball game.  Support the Mechanical 
Engineering Department through E-day.  
Promote interest in Mechanical Engineering and 
PTS by speaking to freshman engineering 
orientation classes. 


Chapter Officers  
President Julia Jones 
Vice President Allen Craven 
Treasurer Christine Taylor 
Secretary Janine Mask 
Social Activities Chair Haley Walker 
Community Service Chair Alan Gaskins 


Chapter Advisor   
    Dr. Subhash Sinha 
Contact information   
    www.eng.auburn.edu/organizations/PTS 
    sinhasc@auburn.edu 
Reporter 


Julia Jones 
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Auburn Chi 
Auburn University, Auburn, Alabama 


Chartered December 7, 1940. Number 23 
 
Goals for 2008-2009 


The goals of the chapter for 2008-2009 were to 
continue activities that promote faculty & student 
interaction outside of the classroom. We also 
wanted to update our website to make information 
available to anyone interested in our organization.  


 
Activities  


During the past year, we continued to sell the 
Mechanical Engineering t-shirts to students and 
faculty. We sold the shirts out of the department 
office with the help of the department secretary. 
This proved effective as the shirts were more 
accessible to the students and were kept in a secure 
location.  
The Community Service Chair, Corey Farmer, was 
successful in organizing a community service 
project for the new initiates. They were given 
contact information and event dates for local 
community organizations such as the Lee County 
Food Bank and Lee County Humane Society.  
The chapter’s webpage was successfully updated 
over the past year. It has a new look along with all 
current information.  
We planned our annual faculty student softball 
game again for this spring. However, because of 
unreliable weather, it was changed to a faculty vs. 
student basketball game. The attendance was only 
fair because of the weather conditions, but it was 
enjoyable for all who participated. 


 
Graduates   


Pierre-Olivier Gourmelon – Slumberger, 
International Mobile Engineer, location TBD 


Jack Becker – Slumberger Oilfield Services, Field 
Engineer, International location TBD 


Joe Bryant – Graduate School, Dallas Theological 
Seminary, pursuing a Masters of Theology 


Bryant Hains – Graduate School, Auburn 
University, Masters of Mechanical Engineering 


Jacob Mattox – United States Navy, Nuclear Power 
School, Charleston, South Carolina 


Karen Kirk – Graduate School, University of Texas 
in Austin, pursuing a Masters degree in 
Biomechanical Acoustics Engineering 


Trenton Thompson – Missile Defense Agency, 
Huntsville, Alabama 


Alan Gaskins   Plans unknown 
Beau Helton   Plans unknown 
Brett Goodson   Plans unknown 
Chris Purcell   Plans unknown 
Jackson Wilson  Plans unknown 


Rob Goodwin   Plans unknown 
Ryan Cowart   Plans unknown 


 
Awards & Recognition  


Pierre Gourmelon was the named the Mechanical 
Engineering Department’s nominee for the College 
of Engineering’s Graduate of the Year.  


 
Names of New Members   
Fall 2008 Pledges 


Corey Farmer Clayton Henson 
Jim Carruth  JenniferColes 
Lori Beth Dutcher  Matthew Kirk  
Caleb West Jacob Mitchell  
Christian McFadden Brent White  
Joe Gibson Jeremy Lo  
Jacob Mattox William Hayes  
Eric Broshears Ryan Manning  
Tracy McClure 


 
Spring 2009 Pledges 


John Gulick James Gatherer 
Brian Hawkins Christopher Kelley 
Jacob Simpson 
 


Plans for 2009-2010 
We plan to continue the sale of Mechanical 
Engineering T-shirts as this proved to be a 
successful fundraiser for our chapter.  
We are also planning to increase awareness of our 
chapter by setting up a booth during E-day 
(Auburn’s engineering recruitment event). We will 
continue to host the faculty vs. student sporting 
events to get students involved and to create a 
relationship between faculty and students that goes 
beyond the classroom. 
We plan to have a social event for the chapter to 
serve as a networking tool for students in PTS. 
This event will consist of a night of bowling or a 
tailgate for a football game.  
We hope to have a community service event where 
our presence is needed and recognized. We have 
been working with both the humane society and 
food bank to schedule a day when we can all go 
together and serve these organizations.  
We also plan to send 2 or 3 representatives to the 
Pi Tau Sigma annual conference in the spring of 
2010. This has proven to be beneficial to our 
chapter in past years. 


 


Chapter Officers  
President Tracy McClure 
Vice President Casey Still 
Secretary/Treasurer Lori Beth Dutcher 
E-Council Representative Jake Mitchell 







Community Service Chair Corey Farmer 
Social Chair Jennifer Coles 
Webmaster Caleb West 


Chapter Advisor   
Dr. Subhash Sinha 


Contact information   
www.eng.auburn.edu/organizations/PTS/index.htm 
sinhasc@auburn.edu 


Reporter 
Tracy McClure 


 



http://www.eng.auburn.edu/organizations/PTS/index.htm
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PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


 2009-2010 


 Auburn Chi 


 


A.  Initiations 


We select the top fourth of the junior class and top third of the senior class to send out invitations 


to join our chapter.  We have an initial informational meeting that gives an overview of our 


requirements, activities, and member benefits.  Before new members can be initiated they must 


have three professors and fellow initiates sign stating their good character, two hours of 


community service, attending one social event, polish a bent, and turn in membership fee.  Our 


community chair sets up an optional community service to aid the initiates and also to give the 


current members an opportunity to participate.  There are two social events scheduled. Also, the 


person with the best polished bent gets their initiation fee waved.  After, all the requirements are 


met the initiates participate in an induction ceremony.  The ceremony includes a blindfolded tour 


of the Mechanical Engineering building followed by a candle lit ceremony where the ASME 


code of ethics and the PTS ideals are read by the president.  The VP explains the coat of arms 


and the significance of the colors.  They pledge to uphold the ideals of the engineering 


profession as fostered by PTS.  They then sign the initiation book and then they are invited to a 


celebratory dinner with the current officers and members.     


B.  Chapter Activities 


During the past year, we continued to sell the Mechanical Engineering t-shirts to students and 


faculty. We sold the shirts out of the department office with the help of the department secretary. 


This proved effective as the shirts were more accessible to the students and were kept in a secure 


location.  


The Community Service Chair, Matthew Perrella, was successful in organizing a community 


service project for the new initiates. They were given contact information and event dates for 


local community organizations such as the Lee County Food Bank, Lee County Humane Society, 


and The Boykin Center which is a daycare facility for the elderly and the young.  


The chapter’s webpage was successfully updated over the past year. It has a new look along with 


all current information.  


Our Social Chair, Jennifer Coles, planned more events this year that proved to be successful.  We 


went bowling several times, see picture at end of report.  Our faculty student events included a 


baseball tailgate and a night at the pool hall.  We also had an end of the year party by going 


kayaking down the Coosa River.   


For both fall and spring final weeks we provided donuts and coffee for the ME students and 


faculty.   Everyone seemed to enjoy this benefit!  


We were involved in E-Day provided by Tau Beta Pi.  Chris Warren was our E-Day 


representative and he got members involved by giving tours and holding the solar car exhibit.  E-







Day is Auburn University’s recruiting day for future engineering students.  High school students 


from all over the state attend this event.  


Three of our officers, Jennifer Coles, Jacob Mitchell, and Caleb West attended the 2010 National 


Convention in Lubbock, TX.  See picture below.   
 


 
These are a few of the 2009-2010 officers at one of the bowling social events.  


 








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


2010-2011 


Auburn Chi 


A. Initiations  


 


For this year’s initiation, we selected the top fourth of the junior class and top third of the 


senior class to send out invitations to join our chapter. We have an initial informational meeting 


that gives an overview of our requirements, activities, and member benefits. Before new 


members can be initiated they must have three professors and fellow initiates sign stating their 


good character, two hours of community service, attending one social event, polish a bent, and 


turn in the membership fee. Our community chair sets up an optional community service to aid 


the initiates and also to give the current members an opportunity to participate. There are two 


social events scheduled to give the new initiates opportunities to meet and fellowship with the 


current PTS members. As a perk for the new initiates, the person with the best polished bent has 


their initiation fee waved. After the above requirements are met, the initiates participate in an 


induction ceremony. The ceremony includes a blindfolded tour of the Mechanical Engineering 


building followed by a candle lit ceremony where the ASME code of ethics and the PTS ideals 


are read by the president. The vice president then explains the coat of arms and the significance 


of the colors. The initiates pledge to uphold the ideals of the engineering profession as fostered 


by PTS and then sign the Chi Chapter’s initiation book.  Following the initiation ceremony, the 


new members are invited to a celebratory dinner with the current officers and members. See 


picture below of some of the students that were able to attend the dinner: 


 


 
 


 







B. Chapter Activities  
 


During the past year, we continued to sell the Mechanical Engineering t-shirts to students 


and faculty. We broadened the selection by getting two new colors. We sold the shirts out of the 


department office with the help of the department secretary. This proved effective as the shirts 


were more accessible to the students and were kept in a secure location.  


The Community Service Chair, Jessica Norman, scheduled several community service events for 


the chapter.  One event PTS participated in was a community service project known as The Big 


Event.  The Big Event is put on by the university’s student government association to provide 


students with an opportunity to volunteer in public projects around the Auburn area.  Other 


community service activities included volunteering at the Lee County Humane Society and the 


Lee County Food Bank.   


The chapter’s webpage has been updated over the past year by our webmaster William 


Kirkland. It contains an announcement page, PTS history section, list of officers, service section, 


joining information and a gallery of pictures from PTS events.  


Our Social Chair, Robert Williams, planned several events this semester that provided the 


members and initiates with some relaxation from the usual school routine. The chapter went 


bowling and out to eat on several occasions during the semester.  For our end of the year party, 


the chapter participated in our second annual kayaking trip down the Coosa River.  This trip was 


a fun way to get to know a few of the new members in the chapter as well as provide the 


members with a good team building exercise.  


Once again, the chapter was involved in E-Day provided by Tau Beta Pi. William Young 


was our E-Day representative and he was able to get members involved by giving tours and 


selling our t-shirts for fundraising. E-Day is Auburn University’s recruiting day for future 


engineering students. High school students from all over the state attend this event.  


Our future president-elect Devin Kalafut and social chair Robert Williams attended the 


2011 National Convention in Chicago, Illinois.  They enjoyed meeting fellow PTS members and 


found the convention to be very informative.    








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT


2011-2012


Auburn Chi


A. Initiations 


Members brought into our chapter during the semiannual initiations were required to be 
in the top fourth of the junior class or top third of the senior class by credit hours. Students who 
met these requirements were invited to a meeting during the beginning of the semester to inform 
them of the process leading up to the induction ceremony. We stressed that they should be proud 
of their hard work, and that our organization wished to recognize their accomplishments in the 
form of membership to this honor society. Crediting our extensive local, national, and alumni 
networks, the candidates learned that Pi Tau Sigma is not just an honor, but also a resource for 
their academic and professional development. The process for joining involved polishing a bent, 
attending community service and social events, as well as securing signatures from professors 
and peers verifying that the initiate was of good character. On the night of the event, polished 
and painted bents were judged by our advisor for quality, and the candidate with the best bent 
had his or her initiation fee waived. The ceremony itself began after all of the fees and forms 
were collected, where the initiates were escorted to the executive suite of our engineering 
campus and were asked to file into designated seating. They were presented with the ASME code 
of ethics, PTS ideals, and PTS coat of arms by the chapter president and vice president. 
Individual candles were lit and put out per detailed instructions, and the initiates then signed the 
Auburn Chi initiation book after pledging to uphold ideals of the engineering profession. 
Afterward, newly admitted members were invited to stay for a catered dinner with the chapter 
officers and advisor.


B. Chapter Activities 


Most of our community volunteering activities surround initiation season, where 
prospective members were required to log hours at various events prior to the ceremony. 
Scheduled community service events ere coordinated by Jessica Norman, our community service 
chair. Activities included volunteering at  humane societies, food banks, as well as joining 
university sponsored events throughout the year.


In addition to the initiation requirements, our chapter members regularly served as 
mechanical engineering representatives at engineering outreach events hosted by other campus 
organizations. This past spring, Auburn Chi teamed up with Tau Beta Pi to provide support for E-
Day, where high school students from around our region came to explore their interest in 
engineering. Stations for conservation of angular momentum, collision dynamics, frictional 
forces, and unique material mechanics were mixed with a bit of showmanship to engage young 
students in the possibility of entering an engineering discipline. This same event had been set up 
as a coordinated effort between other societies of various disciplines at middle schools, as well as 
at a yearly robotics competition which brings young students from around the country to 
compete in engineering challenges. Fundraising was established by mechanical engineering t-







shirt sales, which were purchased regularly by students and faculty, and were also sold widely at 
these outreach opportunities.


Webpage design and management was handled by Grant Kirkland, who also served as a 
regular photographer for the chapter. The website showcased his photographs, contact 
information for the officers, PTS information pertinent to our members, and documents for 
students interested in joining the organization.


For a second year in a row, Robert Williams served as the social chair to schedule events 
for members and initiates. We participated in bowling, billiards, dinners, and even the annual 
kayaking trip out at the Coosa River.


Devin Kalafut, chapter president, and Grant Kirkland, future president-elect, attended the 
2012 National Convention in San Jose, California. There they had an opportunity to meet 
members from around the country to share the drives and goals of our chapter. Specifically, 
connections were made with officers of chapters within our geographic region to support larger 
activities and events during this upcoming academic year.





